Our Ref:  


Please ask for:  


Dear 

Re: Adjournment debate and EDM on specialist support services

We understand that a decision has been made by the Legal Services Commission to end all of its specialist support services from July this year, without there being any replacement.   This will mean the termination of the Lasa Specialist Support Service, which has provided advice, mentoring and training in welfare benefits law throughout England.

The specialist support service has been recognized as extremely successful throughout England and this decision will have a significant effect upon the service that our advisers are able to provide.  

The specialist support service has enabled our advisers to deliver an extremely high standard of advice and assistance to our own clients.  We are extremely concerned at the LSC’s decision to withdraw specialist support.  

We would therefore be grateful if you could attend the close of sitting adjournment debate at 6.30pm on Thursday, 2nd February 2006 in the House of Commons in order to debate the specialist support service cuts and /or sign the Early Day Motion 1542 (the motion is set out at the end of this letter for reference).

Solicitors and not for profit advice agencies have been able to call upon specialist support services for advice, both oral and written, mentoring and guiding through supported case work and specialized training which has assisted in developing our adviser’s skills and knowledge of what had become an ever decreasing supply of advisers.  The viability and sustainability of many organizations providing social welfare law advice, was rescued by the assistance given by the support service.

The Legal Services Commission is now proposing to pull the rug from underneath us and take away the specialist support service which we rely upon for support.

I refer to Joshua Rosenberg’s article in the Daily Telegraph on Thursday, 26th January 2006 which refers as follows:-

“Imagine you are poor enough to qualify for legal aid and fortunate to find a Solicitor.  There is a dispute with your Landlord and your Solicitor needs specialist advice on the intricacies of Housing Law.  At the moment, your Lawyer can contact another Law firm or a specialist at the housing charity Shelter and the Legal Services Commission will pick up the bill.  Until July, that is, when the service will be scrapped.  Richard Miller, the Director of the Legal Aid Practitioners Group, said that ending what had been one of the commission’s major success stories was “an appalling decision”.  It had enabled clients in rural areas to get some form of specialist advice.  But the commission said it was “refocusing resources into frontline services to the greater benefit of clients”.  Ending the scheme “could free up £2.3 million in 2006/2007, enough to help 9,000 more people.  So long as they do not ask anything too difficult, presumably”.

The specialist support service has enabled us to deal with complex cases for our clients and enlarge our knowledge and skills.  It has enabled us to stand up and fight for socially excluded people and give us the tools to do so.  This role has not been confined to advice given over the telephone helpline but extends to providing a variety of training to the local needs and problems identified, and supported casework which allows a specialist support worker to mentor an inexperienced advisor through a complex case, with the obvious benefit that experience will have to the many other legal aid cases that come through his/her hands.

Specialist support provides assistance in very complex areas of law.  There is a scarcity in highly skilled advisors in specialist support subjects.  I had understood that the LSC recognized this problem and the need to raise skill levels and promote recruitment into these disciplines.

We urge you to assist in the campaign to seek the reconsideration of the LSC’s decision.  We very much hope that the LSC do in due course withdraw the current notices of termination issued to specialist support contractors – for what is clear is that the advice service we provide to our clients will suffer without specialist support service assistance.  

We thank you in anticipation of your assistance.

Kind regards.

(Insert name of organization)

1542 LEGAL SERVICES COMMISSION'S DECISION TO END FUNDING FOR SPECIALIST SUPPORT IN ENGLAND AND WALES 31:1:06  

That this House condemns the Legal Services Commission's (LSC) recent decision to end all funding of specialist support services in England and Wales from July 2006 despite the outcome of its own review in 2003-04 which recognised the value and importance of specialist support advice, mentoring and training in complex areas of social welfare law for LSC approved agencies working directly with the public; notes that this will mean, in Wales, the end of the Wales Specialist Support Service, which provides expert help and training in housing, welfare benefits and debt, and across England and Wales, the loss of essential advice and training in mental health, community care, employment, HIV/AIDS, immigration and human rights, as well as housing, welfare benefits and debt, provided by acknowledged expert agencies such as the Child Poverty Action Group, Disability Law Service, Citizens Advice, Joint Council for the Welfare of Immigrants, Liberty, MIND, Shelter, Terrence Higgins Trust and others; further regrets the implications of this cut in funding for vulnerable clients who are not in a position to employ specialist advisers; and calls on the Government to restore funding for specialist support and strengthen the provision of legal advice for those in the greatest need.
